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Planning & Community 
Development Dept. Review  
February 13, 2017 

 

REVIEW ROUND 1 

Project: 620 S. Beverly Lane – Karr Subdivision 

Proposed Subdivision 

Case Number: PC 17-003 

General: 
 

7. Please note that the Final Plat, as approved by the Engineering Dept., must be printed on Mylar and submitted to 
the Village, with signatures obtained from all parties except those to be coordinated by the Village, no less than 
one week prior to the Plan Commission hearing date. If this requirement cannot be met, you can proceed with 
Preliminary Plat approval with Final Plat approval obtained at a future date (i.e. a separate Plan Commission 
meeting would be needed). No public notice is required for Final Plat of Subdivision approval if it is obtained 
separately from Preliminary Plat of Subdivision approval. 

 

8. School, Park, and Library contributions will be required prior to the issuance of a building permit for one of the 
new homes. Theoretically, contributions have theoretically already been paid for existing house on the subject 
property. Since the majority of the existing house falls onto the proposed Lot 2, this will receive a credit for 
School, Park, and Library contributions. Lot 1 will be required to pay the full School, Park, and Library 
contributions at time of building permit. 

 
9. A Design Commission application will be required for the demolition of the existing house on the subject property 

and for any new construction on Lot 1 or Lot 2. 
 

10. Are any Covenants, Conditions, or Restrictions proposed for this subdivision? 
 

11. Please provide an estimated timeline for development of these lots, including estimated demolition of the existing 
home and any anticipated construction of new homes on Lot 1 and Lot 2. 

 

Final Plat of Subdivision: 
 
12. Please revise the 25’ front yard building setback to remove reference to Document #440137. Since the property 

is proposed for resubdivision, the setback shown on the original subdivision plat will no longer be applicable. The 
commentary next to the setback should read “25’ BUILDING SETBACK LINE*”. The asterisk should reference a note 
elsewhere on the plat that reads “The actual required front yard building setback line may be less than or 
greater than 25’ as prescribed in the Arlington Heights Municipal Code. Specifically, Section 5.1-3.6(a) of 
Chapter 28 allows the front yard setback to be calculated based on the average of the existing front yard 
setbacks of the frontage when 40% or more of the frontage is developed with front yards of more than 15 feet 
in depth. If this code section is no longer applicable, the 25’ required front yard may be applied.” 
 

13. Please add a note to the “Existing Block Setbacks” to read: “These setbacks are only approximate and the actual 
front yard setbacks along the frontage shall be verified by the Village of Arlington Heights.” 
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Prepared by: ____________________________ 

 

 

 




